## Meribeth Dermond - Please Support Alternative Housing Plan

From:

"Gibson, Tiffany" < Gibson TA @ah.org>

To:

"mccowen@mendonicocounty.org" <mccowen@mendonicocounty.org>,

"bos@mendoc...

Date:

6/19/2018 10:30 AM

Subject: Please Support Alternative Housing Plan

This email is in support of the Alternative Housing Plan proposed for the Vineyard Crossing subdivision. I believe that this provides an effective way to provide market rate housing that is in a critically undersourced state while meeting the intent of Mendocino County's Inclusionary Housing Ordinance. My understanding is that this Alternative Housing Plan has been discussed in some depth with county staff, who indicated this week that the proposal is a reasonable package that advances the purpose of the existing ordinance.

The proposed alternative is extremely important to the feasibility of Vineyard Crossing and the ability of the working family to be able to purchase a home. It proposes nearly a quarter million dollars to support first-time homebuyers, establishes down-payment assistance programs to be administered by the Community Development Commission and the Savings Bank of Mendocino County, and reserves a minimum of 15% of the homes for buyers of moderate income.

It is vital that as we work to bring much needed professionals such as physicians, nurse practitioners, physician assistants, nurses, and therapists to provide healthcare services in Mendocino County, they have access to housing that allows them to pay of student loans and establish themselves in this community, contributing to the economic vitality overall.

We need to keep the multi-generational culture we have here in the Ukiah Valley. Please do whatever is in your capacity to provide housing to all the above mentioned as well as our own children who yearn to stay "close to home".

Thank you for your work.

**Tiffany Gibson** | Director | Wellness Adventist Health Ukiah Valley | 275 Hospital Drive | Ukiah, CA 95482 Wellness Building | 404 E. Perkins Street | Ukiah, CA 95482 707-463-7523 — Phone | 707-463-7444 — Fax | AdventistHealth.org